
Larry Davis convened the Education Meeting on Friday, March 8, 2002 
beginning at 2pm.  There were several general announcements: 
 
1.  Amitabh Varshney's tenure review has been approved per Steve 
Halperin. 
 
2.  The use of paper within the department is overwhelming.  50,000 
sheets of paper are used per week and all are encouraged to do what 
they can to reduce unnecessary usage.  
 
3.  People need to ask Adelaide to handle food orders, meeting set-ups 
etc. Brenda has too much work this time of year to handle this type of 
request.  She needs to concentrate on more important deadlines and 
priorities otherwise the work will not get done. 
 
Frist Agenda Item:  Pete Stewart indicated that he was contacted by the 
Math Department to ask faculty  members if Stat #405 could be dropped 
from the Math Department's course load.  It is only offered once per 
year and usually does not have more than 10 students enrolled. After 
much discussion a vote was taken and it was unanimously agreed that the 
course could be dropped from the Math schedule without a negative 
impact on the CS curriculum. 
 
Second Agenda Item:  The discussion of the Proposal to change Graduate 
Requirements took the remainder of the meetings' allotted time.  
Committee members who developed the proposal are:  Arbaugh, 
Bhattacharjee, Gasarch, Khuller, Roussopoulos, Bright (grad student 
representative).  Samir began by summarizing each of the five points in 
the proposal. 
   
 1. Course Requirements:  decrease the number of courses which are 
required. 
 
 2. Focusing the students better:  there was a lot of discussion 
as to how this could be accomplished. Students could be asked to 
complete a 1 - 2 page annual review of their work just as the faculty 
must complete annual reviews.  This might cause the students to realize 
what areas are considered to be of most importance to the successful 
completion of their programs of study.  A request was made to 
distribute url addresses of other graduate schools who use such forms 
for graduate student review.   
 
There was also discussion of a two part review, one based on a reading 
list and the second on research activities.   
 
Who would review these students and the frequency of the review were 
also issues.  There was a suggestion that a cross disciplinary 
committee be formed who would maintain some objectivity and would 
provide constructive feed-back to students.  Some faculty members felt 
that there should be more involvement of all the faculty members in the 
graduate program vs. a committee responsible for decisions on graduate 
students continuing in the program. 
 
 3. Black Friday Within Field Committees: The sentiment expressed 
was that this should be viewed as a positive process.  Consider an 
award for the best graduate student's research each year.  It is 
important that not only the quality students be known but that 



something is done to help prevent students from "dropping through the 
cracks."  
 
 4. Revising the Prelim Requirements:  two prelim exams were 
proposed but the timing of when they would be offered should be 
carefully reviewed as should the content of the exam. The intent is to 
determine a student's breadth and depth of subject matter so the 
question is whether such exams would really do that and would the exams 
improve the graduate program. 
 
 5. Misc Items that we are considering:  There wasn't sufficient 
time to discuss this section.   
 
Larry indicated that further discussion would continue in the months 
ahead.   
 
The meeting was adjourned at 3pm. 
 


